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Photographing Children with Special Needs 
PLANNING
· Schedule approximately 3 to 5 minutes per participant.
· Be prepared to take 5 to 10 images per child in order to capture the best shot. 

· Involve the parents in the process by asking them to view the preview image. *It’s important they like the photo so they will buy more product (in addition to their complimentary memory mate). 
· You are going to need patience and a big smile.
SHOOT SITE
· Try to find an area for photos close to the playing field so the participants don’t have far to travel to the camera station. 
· You may need to go to them and photograph them at their field position or where they are comfortable.

· Clear the picture area of obstacles as wheelchairs and walkers will be used. This is for the safety of the child as well as the safety of your equipment.
INTERACTING WITH THE KIDS

· Some participants may be physically challenged, while others are mentally challenged. The parent or volunteer can assist if you are unsure how to proceed.
· Ask the parent/volunteer the child’s name and what interests them. Some may like barbeque sauce, or rockets, or sharks etc.  This will make it easier to develop a rapport with the child, attract their attention, and gain a nice expression.  

· Position yourself eye-level with the participants and speak in a soft voice.

· Some participants with mental challenges may respond better to a melodic or “sing song” tone of voice. Be prepared to use a more commanding voice if needed for a child – use the parent/volunteer working with the child to help you determine this.

· Explain to the child what you will be doing. For mentally challenged participants use few words such as “Johnny – look – smile” so they can follow along.

· Be careful about contact; some children do not like to be touched.

· If a child becomes upset, ask the parent or buddy/volunteer to bring them back later.

· Stay calm.

POSING

· Hand-hold the camera in order to more easily conform to the child’s ability (or inability) to pose. 
· Be inventive with the angle and crop to get a nice shot. For example: if they have trouble looking up, get down on a knee and angle the camera up toward their face.

· Shade the subject to help sensitive eyes remain open for the photo. Hand held shades may be best so the subject doesn’t have to maneuver under a canopy.

· Consider sticking with half-body crops or even closer to achieve a nice big face (and hopefully smile) in the prints and products.

· It may help to have the child sit cross-legged on the ground when they are able, in order to keep them still for the photo.

· Use of Props: Ask the parent/volunteer if the child is allowed to have a bat or if there is anything the child should not hold or do. If the prop is approved, position a bat against their shoulder or have them hold a glove or ball in their lap or with two hands. 
· Ask the parent to stand behind you in order to direct the child’s attention toward the camera.

· Remember to smile.

DON’T FORGET THE BUDDIES!

· Participants will have volunteer “buddies” that help them play the games.

· The buddies can be utilized to help the child pose and feel comfortable in front of the camera.

· Be sure to offer photos of the participants with their buddies (or even parents).

· The buddies can also help gather and position the participants for the group photo.
· Buddies are often included in the group photo as well.

GROUP PHOTOS

· Group shots need to be staged and executed quickly.

· Position the wheel chairs and walkers as a middle row, capable children and buddies can sit crossed legged as a front row, and position the coaches and any remaining taller kids as a standing third row.

· Buddies are typically included in group photos.

· Avoid adding the parents to the group, because it can grow very large and difficult to manage.

· The more distracted or constantly moving kids should be the last ones to be placed in the group shot. 

· This is very hands-on positioning. Utilize the parents, coaches and buddies to get everyone in place as quickly as possible.

· Command the group’s attention by loudly calling out, utilize the coach to command their attention or use some type of horn - not a shrill sport whistle. 
· A simple command can be best like “say cheese” or “smile”. 

· Take several shots (6 to 8) in order to choose the edit with the least amount of eyes closed or heads turned etc.

·  Be careful to crop at an 8x10 proportion as 8x10 group photos will likely be ordered.
